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Quality & Reliability Working Group





The HVCB “Quality & Reliability” Working Group met on November 8, 1999 in Pittsburgh with 23 members and 5 guests in attendance.





Balloting of the first draft of IEEE Guide for selecting monitoring of circuit breakers was reviewed as follows:


67	Number of eligible people in Ballot Group


45	Affirmative votes


  5	Negative votes


  2	Abstention votes


52 votes	77% returned


		  3% abstention





45	Affirmative votes


  5	Negative votes


50	Votes	90% affirmative





Negative ballots are being resolved.  The many beneficial editorial changes suggested in the affirmative ballots will help make this a better document.





The committee reviewed on a clause-by-clause basis, the draft guide and revisions incorporated as a result of comments from the ballots.  The upgrades made at the meeting will be integrated into the guide in preparation for its re-circulation ballot likely to be in early January 2000.  The plan is to have ballots (with any comments) received well in advance of the May 2000 meeting.





It is to be noted that a similar transformer committee is developing a guide to monitoring transformers using some of the information from this guide.





A substation automation working group has a draft-work-in-progress document “Introduction to Communication Requirements for substation IEDs”.  Our working group learned that unfortunately we are not able to include or reference this document since it is still in a draft form.





Assuming that the guide ballots successfully, then at the next revision, consideration should be given to combining the transformer and circuit breaker monitoring guide to form a substation monitoring guide with chapters on transformer and circuit breakers and other chapters on communications, etc.


